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New Hampshire Association of Counties

Please note:  All members of Boards of County Commissioners are invited to, and may attend NHAC meetings.  
MINUTES
MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Friday, August 4, 2017
10:00am
Primex Building, Concord, NH





Quorum Declared, no objection, quorum met

Attending:  G. Maglaras, President, L. Hammond
Past Presidents:  B. Asplund Walsh, T. Pappas
Belknap County: D. Shackett, S. Richardson; Carroll County: H. Chandler, J. Henry, K. Robichaud; Cheshire County: C. Weed; Coos: B. Champagne; Grafton County: N. Bishop (by phone), C. Labore, W. Piper; Hillsborough: C. Kirby, P. Bergeron, B. Rowe; Merrimack County: M. Lagos, S. Marro; Rockingham County: S. Woods, S. Church
I. Approval of the minutes of the June 2nd Executive Committee meeting – Approved

1st: B. Asplund Walsh

2nd: J. Henry

II. State/County Finance Committee - Managed Care Update – President Maglaras briefed than an Operations Team was formed to meet with DHHS staff and consultant(s). The Operations Team has been working on initiatives related to HB-517. They have met and interviewed three national consulting firms to put together a delivery model. Bids packages were reviewed and telephonic interviews conducted, with a consensus to enter into a contract with Health Management Associates with offices in Boston. The Operations Team is scheduled to meet next Tuesday with the DHHS staff and consultant(s). Navigant has been hired by the state and should be at next Tuesday’s meeting. The Operations Team has agreed to meet and insist from the state that they have to give us the same information that they are giving their consultants, so there is no duplication of effort. Eight counties have paid their $10,000 and the state is matching, by $10,000, what we have. 553 Commission is being “pulled back together” this month and is scheduled to meet on the 9th.
III. By-Laws Committee Update – Chairman Bronwyn Asplund-Walsh – By-Laws committee has been meeting to update our By-Laws to meet requirements of RSA 91-A, Right-to- Know law. Recommended changes to be presented at the Annual Meeting at the Conference/Trade Show for discussion. Recommended changes to be sent out ahead of time and we will have a Special meeting in October (date to be determined) to vote on recommended changes. Reminder that in accordance with existing Bylaws only Elected, Appointed and designated Department Heads are eligible to vote at this meeting.
IV. Vacancy on State Information Technology Council – Rod Bouchard, Cheshire County has resigned from the IT Council. Per RSA 21-R:6 NHAC needs to replace a County Government Representative – Tom Trumble, Merrimack County IT Manager has been put forward and accepted. 
1st: B. Asplund Walsh

2nd: M. Lagos
V. Appointment of an NHAC Representative to HB-178 Commission to Study Processes to Resolve Right-To-Know Complaints – Debra Shackett, Belknap County Administrator and Mark Hounsell, Carroll County Commissioner,. Deb Shackett withdrew her name.
1st: K. Robichaud
2nd : Chuck Weed
VI. 2017 NHAC Conference/Trade Show Update – Commissioner Maglaras, Strafford County – coming along well, talked about boat ride, escape room… Annual Meeting: have a briefing of the By-Laws changes and nominating new officers. Commissioners Council meeting to adopt budget(s).
VII. Standing items:

· Treasurer’s Report – Commissioners Council voted to go over the budgets at the conference
· Human Services Directors’ Report – N. Bishop, nothing to report
· Human Resources Directors’ Report - None
· Nursing Home Administrators’ Report – focusing on managed care and federal regulations coming. Bruce Moorehead is retiring at the end of August.
· Register of Deeds’ Report - None
· Corrections Superintendents’ Report – Jason Henry reported: next Academy is September 11th – October 13th. Next meeting is September 18th and the Academy Coordinator position has been posted and R. White is receiving resumes 
· Sheriffs - None
· Executive Directors Report – R. White briefed that he and Peggy have been working with the Audit Committee, Chaired by S. Trombly and J. Lawrie, Bookkeeping Plus who has completed a draft Quick Books budget report. Ron and Peggy to meet with J.Lawrie on Tuesday to go over this report and work on further information. Briefed that NHAC staff have been working and meeting with the Strafford County Conference Host team. Ron has worked with Superintendent’s Cunningham, Elliott and Champagne on the Academy Coordinator position. They developed an advertisement, which was posted with an end date of Friday, August 11th. This team will review resumes, make a recommendation to the Certification Board who will then forward a name forward to the NHAC Officers for approval to be offered Contract Services work. Ron briefed that he had attended a meeting hosted by C. Coates, County Administrator, Cheshire County where the Keene, Assistant City Manager presented on Records Retention and Storage for government entities. Ron believes this needs to be brought forward to the membership for discussion and action. Ron briefed that USource payments for five participating counties has been brought up to date by NHAC.  
VIII. Any other business:
a. President Maglaras spoke about looking to go out and re-bid the energy delivery system contract, right now we have USource
b. S. Marro, Merrimack County Administrator and NHAC Retirement Board member briefed that the Retirement System was “hacked”, 45 employees “hit”. This was detected quickly and federal officials are investigating.
c. D. Shackett, Belknap County Administrator briefed that Belknap County will be having a Grand Opening of their new Belknap County Community Corrections Center on August 17th at 2:00 pm.
IX. Adjourn at 11:25am

X. Next meeting – Annual Meeting at Conference/Trade Show, September 23rd. 
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